
From:   elzrccvi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Elizabeth Riebschlaeger 
<elzrccvi@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent:   Saturday, August 13, 2022 5:54 AM
To:     Rules Coordinator
Subject:        New §3.66, Weather Emergency Preparedness Standards (Senate Bill 3, 2021)

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Railroad Commission of Texas. Do NOT click links or 
open attachments from unknown sources without first confirming the message is legitimate. If you 
believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please contact the ITS Help Desk at 512-463-7229. 
Do not respond to or forward the email, click on any links or open any attachments without guidance 
from the Help Desk

Dear Critical Infrastructure Division Director Jared Ware,

One of the worst tragedies on the history of Texas could have been prevented. And should have been. 
The weather-related deaths of Texans--some in their own homes--could have been prrvented.

[Cf. Texas officials put the final death toll from last year's winter storm at 246 : NPR 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.npr.org%2F2022%2F01%2F
03%2F1069974416%2Ftexas-winter-storm-final-death-
toll&amp;data=05%7C01%7Crulescoordinator%40rrc.texas.gov%7Ca17c26b29ebd4b58f6ef08da7d1a2e
b3%7Ca3b01f75ff4a40019d689ba9ec5ea0bc%7C0%7C0%7C637959848672462196%7CUnknown%7CTW
FpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C
%7C%7C&amp;sdata=xzdP9XFLhX6XkhvTK4kIkmVPaGSYZbxWHbNySj50zC4%3D&amp;reserved=0].

That reflects a poor standard of performance from any regulatory body, in this case, the Texas Railroad 
Commission. Lives were lost on your watch and the watch of our Governor.  Texans know why, and now, 
we are watching.

My wise mother used to say, "Only a fool makes the same mistake twice".  Over ten years ago Texas 
experienced widespread power outages affecting 4 million power customers in the state. Federal 
regulators recommended that the Railroad Commission (RRC) “investigate whether minimum standards 
for the winterization of gas production and processing facilities should be adopted.” After the 
commission declined to pass such standards, Texas experienced widespread power outages again during 
a February 2021 winter storm event. The 2021 event affected 4.5 million power customers in Texas, 
leading to hundreds of deaths and the largest carbon monoxide poisoning event in state history.

After last year’s winter's storms, the Texas legislature required the RRC and the Public Utility 
Commission to assure that the gas wells, pipelines and generating plants were weatherized so that we 
don't face another big blackout. A 2021 FERC investigation noted that natural gas fuel supply issues 
were the second largest cause of outages, other than electric generator freezing issues.

It is clear: it’s critical that all the gas wells, pipelines, and parts of the gas supply chain are prepared to 
operate in winter storms.

As the commission prepares its first major weatherization rule, please consider making the following 
improvements:

1. Ensure that potential penalties are higher than the potential cost of non-compliance.

2. Encourage operators to come back into compliance swiftly by significantly reducing the “time out of 
compliance” for each factor value in the penalty classification system.



3. Create a fair and ethical playing field for operators by developing a definition for a "Major weather-
related forced stoppage" that is not subjectively determined by RRC staff.

4. Create a process for ensuring that emergency contact information is updated on the Electricity Supply 
Chain Map in a timely manner. Operators who acquire facilities between critical infrastructure filing 
deadlines should immediately update the RRC by filing forms CI-D and CI-X for the acquired facilities.

5. Facilitate operator compliance by issuing guidance or a notice to operators clarifying deadlines for 
filing and implementation, and explaining how RRC will enforce weatherization standards for critical gas 
supply chain facilities that are on the final Electricity Supply Chain Map to be published on September 1.

6. Consider notifying facilities of their status on the Electricity Supply Chain map by email rather than 
physical mail, which many operators have said they have trouble receiving.

It is essential that the commission create a weatherization rule and internal processes that result in a 
safer, more reliable natural gas supply chain–and not simply more paperwork or bureaucracy for the 
industry. Texans–and Americans in other states who rely on Texas’ natural gas supply –are counting on 
you to get this right.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Riebschlaeger
1603 N East St Brazos 9C Victoria, TX 77901-5320 elzrccvi@gmail.com




